
Waiver of Liability, Release Assumption of Risk and Indemnity Agreement for Off Limit Sports 
Inc. league, tournaments, Pick-Up, clinics, and/or event entry (Programs) 

 
For and in consideration____________ (“Participant”)’s registration with Off Limit Sports Inc. league, tournaments, pick-
up, clinics and/or events ("Programs"), the Participant relinquishes any and all liability and cause of action for personal 
injury, property damage or wrongful death occurring to the Participant arising out of participation, and/or activities 
incidental thereto, whenever or however they occur and for such period said activities may continue, and by this 
agreement any such claims, rights, and causes of action that the Participant may have are hereby relinquished and the 
Participant does so on behalf of the Participant’s heirs, executors, administrators and assigns. 
 
The Participant understands and assumes all inherent risk, and understands that Programs involves risks to Participant’s 
person including bodily injury, partial or total disability, paralysis, and death, and damages which may arise there from and 
that I, the Participant, have full knowledge of said risks. These risks and dangers may be caused by negligence of the 
participant or negligence of others. It is further acknowledged that there may be risks and dangers that are not known or 
are not reasonably foreseeable at this time.  
 
The Participant acknowledges and agrees to abide by and be bound under the rules of the Off Limit Sports Inc. 
 
The Participant agrees if any claim for participant’s personal injury or wrongful death is commenced against Releasees, 
he/she shall defend, indemnify and save harmless Releasees from any and all claims or causes of action by whomever 
made or presented for the Participant’s personal injuries, property damage or wrongful death. 
 
The Participant acknowledges that by using the facilities where the Programs will take place, he/she assumes the risk of 
the condition of the facilities; and the Participant understands and assumes the risks arising from the conditions and use 
of the facilities and acknowledges and understands that included within the scope of this waiver and release is any cause 
of action, arising from the performance, or failure to perform maintenance, inspection, supervision or control of said areas 
and for the failure to warn of dangerous conditions existing at said facilities.  
 
The Participant acknowledges and represents that he/she understands the nature and risks of Programs and/or activities 
incidental thereto and that he/she is in good health and in proper physical condition to participate in Program and activities 
incidental thereto.  
 
It is the purpose of this agreement to except, waive and relieve releases from liability for personal injury, property damage, 
and wrongful death cause by negligence, including the negligence, if any, of releasees. “Releases” include Off Limit 
Sports Inc. and its officers, directors and employees, volunteers, sponsors, business partners, other participants, coaches, 
officials, owners and operators of the field/ facilities. Participant acknowledges that they have been provided and have 
read the above paragraphs and have not relied upon any representation of releases. 
 
Releasor hereby consents to the Releasee and its affiliates, if any, the exclusive right to use and to grant the right to 
use his/her name, signature facsimile, voice, picture, photograph, likeness, and/or biographical information.  
  
The Participant hereby acknowledges and represents that he/she has been provided with and has read this Waiver, 
Release and Assumption of Risk, fully understands its terms, is 18 years of age or older (and in the event the Participant 
is not 18 years of age or older then the undersigned is the parent or guardian of the Participant and accepts the terms 
contained herein on behalf of the Participant) and of sound mind, has been given the opportunity to seek independent 
legal advice prior to signing this document, understands that he/she has given up substantial rights by signing it, has 
signed it freely and without any inducement or assurance of any nature and has not relied upon any representations of 
Released Parties, and agrees that if any portion of this Waiver, Release and Assumption of Risk is held to be invalid, the 
balance, notwithstanding, shall continue to be binding and enforceable in full force and effect. 
 

 

DATED this    day of       ,    

 

              

     (Signature of Participant or Participant’s parent or guardian 


